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MEMORANDUM 

e 

orks Director 

n Initiative 

eceived word from our Congressional delegation that 
otection Initiative was included in the proposed FY 2008 
and John Thune sponsored a bill which included 
se, Congresswoman Herseth-Sandlin successfully 
e project.  Although the final funding is far from 
n is an important first step. 

ered into contract with Stanley Consultants of 
lop a Funding Brochure to present to the delegation as 
sultants arranged to meet and accompanied staff in 
ing funding for the project.  Their experience and 
cquiring the funding.  

ressional staff members it was noted that the chances 
 enhanced if the City made an investment in the project.  
 be provided for actual construction than studies.  In the 
tion Initiative it was noted that it would be in the City’s 

s source water protection.  The Source Water Protection 
ct and analyze existing data, define and rank problem 
ach project area, and determine cost estimates.  This 
o address the issue of source water protection.  A draft 
s which outlines what would be included in the Master 
here have been no contract negotiations. 



Stanley Consultants was the firm that also assisted the City of Rapid City in acquiring 
an appropriation for the Canyon Lake Dam and Park Restoration Project.  Although all 
funding appropriations were deleted after the last election, the appropriation has been 
reinstated for the FY 2008 budget. 
 
In the past two years Rapid City has received an appropriation of $800,000 for the Utility 
Master Plan, pending allocations of $100,000 and $200,000 for Canyon Lake, and 
pending allocations of $500,000 and $600,000 for the Source Water Protection 
Initiative.  Stanley Consultants assisted in each of these efforts. 
 
SUMMARY:  A Source Water Protection Initiative Master Plan is needed to provide 
direction on the City will address this important issue.  It is also needed to demonstrate 
the good faith effort by the City to address the problem so that the availability of Federal 
or State appropriations is enhanced.  Stanley Consultants has successfully assisted the 
City in acquiring appropriations on other work and on this project.  They have been 
involved with this project and are familiar with it.  It is requested that Council authorize 
staff to enter into contract negotiations with Stanley Consultants for the master plan 
effort.  If authorization is granted, a proposed contract will be brought to Council for 
consideration. 
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